
 
 

 

 

 

   
            3 July 2024 
 
 
  Dear Friends, 
  
It was a pleasure to meet with you all last Friday. 
  
Thank you for taking the time to share your thoughts, concerns and aspirations. 
  
Since our meeting, I have made some inquiries on your behalf with the Minister of State for 
Security, the Home Office and the outgoing MP Stephen Hammond. 
  
Firstly, the Minister of State for Security, Tom Tugendhat, reasserts the Conservative Party's strong 
stance on China.  He fully recognises the security concerns that you raised, particularly cyber 
security threats that Chinese state intervention poses and he reaffirms Britain’s strong stance 
against these threats.  I include in my correspondence with you, a video, specifically for you, that 
lays out both the Minister’s position and my own.   
  
Secondly, I have verified with Stephen Hammond as our outgoing MP the abilities of the local MP 
to advocate for and expedite visa applications that have been delayed.  He confirms that this is 
within the remit and powers of the local MP.  I can therefore commit, wholeheartedly to you, that 
if I elected as your MP for Wimbledon and the Maldens, you can come to me with your personal 
visa application problems and I can advocate for your individual cases.  It is my commitment that I 
can and will do this for you.   
  
You have chosen Wimbledon to be your new home.  It would be my job as your MP to represent 
the interests of my constituents.  With my international background, I have particular insights and 
understanding of your situation.  I am proud of the Conservative Party’s record of definite action 
regarding Hong Kong BNO and this is a cause that I would be proud to continue to champion 
locally, nationally and internationally. 
  
I am asking for your vote on the 4th of July so that I can deliver to you the representation that you 
need and deserve. 
  
Yours faithfully,  

 

 
Danielle Dunfield-Prayero 
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